The West Wight Practice

PPG Meeting No. 6 
Wednesday 13th March 2013

at Brookside Health Centre – Health Education Room
MINUTES
Present:  
Tina Burgoyne, Gaynor Pitman, John Howe, Jim Malia, Pauline Mairs, 



Carina Eccles

Chair:     
 Mike Oldham

1.0
Welcome

1.1
The group welcomed Tina to the group as this was her first meeting.


1.2
Apologies were received from Betty Warr, James Howe, Pam Broadhead, Bill McKenzie, Maricel Consolacion


1.3
The Minutes of the Meetings held on 27th November 2012 and 5th February 2013 were agreed.

2.0
Practice Matters


Pauline did an update on news within the Practice.  The Practice have recently taken on two permanent part-time members of staff, one HCA and one receptionist, and one apprentice receptionist/administrator.  These are three young local girls that are showing a lot of promise.  It is very difficult to recruit staff to the West Wight so the partners have agreed to invest in younger members of staff and train them.

Pauline also told the meeting that Dr Scivier has resigned from the Practice and will be leaving as of the end of March.  It is possible that she will come back and do some Locum cover at a later date.


John was concerned that the increase in housing in the area would affect the Practice ability to cope with increase in demand.  Pauline said that this is something that the practice is constantly bearing in mind and keep an eye on.  At the moment there are no plans for expansion (there is nowhere else for the building to be extended to) but if the demand increases this is will have to be looked into.  The Practice is very reluctant to loose the close co-operation that we have with the District Nurses Team, Health Visitors and Care Managers.


Pauline also mentioned that the CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) is taking over as from 1st April 2013 but there has been extension of services for 6 months so the tendering for services will probably not start until then.
3.0
CCG/Role of Pharmacy


Pauline has been in contact with Caroline Morris, Manager for CCG, who has expressed an interest in coming to a PPG Meeting to explain what CCG stands for and what is their role.  Pauline will try to arrange this for the next meeting in June.


Pauline will also try and get a representative from Medicine Management to attend one of our meetings.  It would be useful for patients to be more aware of the role of Pharmacies and what is in their contacts.  Also where patients can go for help and advice

Mike asked what the influence of the CCG would be with all the changes happening and how much flexibility there would be for the GPs.  These are questions that would be raised to the CCG representative when they attend a meeting.


Mike also wondered how the pharmacies fit in and how much power they have.


All agreed that it would be very useful to have representatives from the CCG and Medicine Management attending a meeting as with all the changes there are a lot of questions and concerns in the community.


Mike asked who decides the quantity of medication a patient can have.  He feels that patients have to ask for their medication too often and this must be a burden on the administration of the Practice.  Pauline replied that the decision was made by the PCT to stay within budget and to reduce wastage of medication.  With 28 day prescribing (instead of 2 or 3 months) the waste of medication has reduced significantly.  If a medication has been prescribed to a patient and is no longer needed, than this has to be destroyed.  Gaynor pointed out that at Inglefield when a patient passes away there is always medication left and this all has to be destroyed.  With 28 days prescribing this has been reduced.  The cost of destroyed medication is very high so this is obviously a significant saving for the NHS and this money can be used to pay for other services.  


With regard to wastage, Pauline mentioned that as a practice we donate dressings, etc. that are date expired to the third world but we are not allowed to do this with medication.  Any medication that has been issued to a patient should only be used by that patient.


John queried how often medication has to be reviewed when on repeat prescription.  Pauline replied that this is normally due every 6 months and this gets flagged up on the patient’s records when prescriptions are issued.


With regards to private prescriptions this is between the GP and the patient.


John asked about the relevance of patient choice and if a patient can have the operation anywhere.  The GP will usually ask the patient where they would like their operation but usually they are then asked what they recommend.  We are obviously limited on the island but for, say, hip operation there is the choice of the Southampton Treatment Centre, which has a shorter waiting list.  John also asked what is the outcome if you have the operation at another hospital but need to return due to complications.  If you had an operation on the NHS in another hospital than then you would need to return to the hospital that performed the treatment/operation.  Patients seen privately are not usually seen under the NHS if complications arise they should return to the hospital they underwent treatment.
4.0
PPG Sub-Groups


4.1
Mike will ask James Howe if he might like to get involved in this as we need to look into using new technologies.  It was also suggested that we try to widen the spread of PPG members by starting a Virtual Group.



John raised concerns that if we do start using new technology for appointments etc., to make sure everything is in place before we start.  There is nothing more frustrating when asked to do something and it does not work.



Pauline mentioned that the Government and the Department of Health wants patients to be able to order their medication on-line (we are up and running with this and it is working ok) and for Practices to offer appointments on-line, with the aim to offer email consultations.  The island is piloting a scheme for patients with some Long Term Conditions whereby they are issued with a card and log-in details so they can access their own results via the computer.  This is still in the early stages.



Mike made the comment that we do need to embrace new technologies.


4.2
Pauline spoke to Betty earlier today and Betty has offered to keep an eye on the noticeboards and leaflets in the waiting room and lobbies.  This will involve keeping an eye to make sure that the information displayed is relevant and in date.

4.3
Patients can now access the PPG group via a link on the Website with any feedback they may have.  At the moment Carina and Pauline and monitoring this but so far we have had no contact.  When we do this will be forwarded the PPG members.


4.4
Mike asked Jim if he would be prepared to do a short summary (1 page) on what the role of the CCG is and how they fit in and what this means to patients.  It was decided that this would wait until we have had a representative from the CCG attending a meeting.

5.0
Any other business


Mike encouraged the members of the group to have a look at the NAPP Site (National Association for Patient Participation) for ideas and suggestions on what other groups have done.  Carina will send out the access details again.

John asked whether the new appointment system has had an effect on the number of patients coming into the surgery.  Pauline said it is difficult to give an objective answer as, for example, during the past 6 weeks it has been extremely busy with a lot of different virus around both amongst patients and staff.  At the moment all we can go on is the comeback from patients and doctors.  Gaynor commented that it is difficult as an employer when staff are not ill enough to be at home and are waiting for a phone call from the doctor.  Pauline mentioned that for minor illnesses such as coughs, colds, viruses etc. appointments can be made with the Nurse Practitioner.  We have tried to make patients more aware of this and continue to do so.


One thing that is clearly obvious is that the number of DNAs (Did Not Attend) for the doctors appointment have reduced with the new system as when patients made appointments several weeks in advance sometimes forgot.


Mike asked whether it is possible to do an audit to check the figures with the new changes and Pauline said she would look into this as it would be very useful.


Jim mentioned that he would be prepared to act as a liaison between our patient and the patient group at St Mary’s Hospital for any general observations and concerns about St Mary’s.  Pauline commented that any specific complaints and concerns would have to be to the St Mary’s direct so that they can be logged and dealt with in the proper manner and to make sure that there is an audit trail.


Pauline said that we are a bit concerned about the number of members in the group and suggested that we put a link on our website with an application form for patients that would like to join us.  To make our patients more aware of the fact that we have a PPG she also suggested that it might be useful to place a postbox in the centre for patients to put suggestions/comments to the PPG in.


Pauline also mentioned that we would provide name badges for any member of the PPG who would regularly attend in a PPG capacity when the surgery is open.  Mike said this would be a good idea as this would be a requirement for Fire and Health & Safety procedures.


With regards to future Patient Surveys, the practice is going to do a follow-up survey on the appointment system but Pauline suggested that the members of the group think of other questions/areas that might be relevant to do a patient survey on.  This would be an item on the June Agenda.


Mike asked whether the doctors would be attending any more meetings and Pauline said that she would ask the doctors to attend the meeting in June.
6.
Date of Next Meeting


Wednesday 12 June @ 6pm at Brookside Health Centre.
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